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News from Chief and Council éNews from Chief and Council é  

This monthôs article will start with a quick overview of 
the most recent federal budget and what is there for us 
as First Nations.  It will be quick as there is not much 
investment in First Nations which should not be surpris-
ing as this conservative government has no intention to 
respect our rights; they believe we should be treated 
no different than any other Canadian.  The other thing 
they are doing and I have mentioned this before is they 
are putting together First Nations, non-status, Métis 
and the Inuit and calling us all Aboriginal and making 
those other groups eligible for programs, services and 
funding that was exclusively for First Nation communi-
ties and their support organizations.  The end result 
being more people, more organizations competing and 
fighting over funding that barely ever increases, more 
needs in the community.  Not a very good situation for 
any of us and they are doing this with a minority gov-
ernment, imagine now how much worse it will be of 
they were to win a majority government in the next 
federal election, it would be disastrous for us. 
 
Sorry, back to the budget highlights, seventy (70) mil-
lion dollars for economic development over the next 2 
years, it is not clear yet whether this money will flow to 
communities or be managed by Federal organizations 
like Industry Canada.  In education seventy (70) million 
over the next 2 years to improve education in First 
Nation schools, there is a catch with this budget, to 
access funding a community must enter into a tripartite 
agreement with the province and implement a more 
provincial curriculum.  The conservatives are trying 
desperately to transfer their responsibility for us to the 
provinces, it has become quite evident, even more so 
with the Federal investment in Health and Social Ser-
vices.  There is 147 million dollars in Health to help 
First Nations and the Inuit integrate their health care 
needs into the provincial system.  Another 43 million 
and these two budgets are spread out over the next 2 
years to fund prevention services for social services 
provided they are delivered by the province.  And fi-
nally the only good news item if you can call it that is 
330 million over the next 2 years for safe drinking water 
plants and training of operators.  A good gesture but 
this is not new money it is recycled, redirected, or repri-
oritized whatever term this government uses.  The 330 
million dollars comes from existing funding and cancel-
lation of other programs and services such as the 160 

million for aboriginal languages that was cancelled in 
last years budgets to a growing and more demanding 
population.  I hope that the members will be patient 
and understanding when the time arrives that we can-
not meet all the needs, itôs already happening and if 
this trend continues then things are only going to get 
worse.  February and March are busy times for the 
Council and staff as this is the winding down of our 
Fiscal year and preparation for the new fiscal year 
which begins April 1, 2008.  There are many meetings 
to attend in all sectors, proposals to write and submit, 
reports to be done etc. and this year is no exception, I 
will highlight some of the meetings we have attended in 
February.                                     (continued on page 2) 



Eagle Village Eagle Village   
First Nation First Nation   

Annual Annual   
Snowmobile RallySnowmobile Rally  

 

Saturday March 8, 2008 
Registration 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

At the Community Hall 
$10.00 entry fee (one entry per person 18+). 

100% payout and prizes 
Must participate and follow Rules of rally to win! 

 

Supper 5:00 p.m. ð 7:00 p.m. 
Dance 9:00 p.m. ð 2:30 a.m. 
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Housing Tripartite Committee Meeting in Quebec City (Feb 4 ï 6, 
2008) 

 

Tribal Council Meeting in Val Dôor (Feb 8, 2008) 
 

Aboriginal Financial Officers Meeting in Montreal (Feb 12 ï 14, 
2008) 

 

Land Management attended a meeting on Sustainable Develop-
ment in Quebec City (Feb 12 ï 14, 2008) 

 

Meeting on February 15, 2008 in the office with the Consultants of 
Bruser Inc.  Who is selected to do a water study, flow rates and 
future water needs.  This study will help us to design a new water 
treatment plant that will be constructed in 2009. 

 

Chiefôs Strategic Committee Meeting in Quebec City for prepara-
tion of finalization of agenda for upcoming Chiefôs assembly (Feb 
20, 2008) 

 

Meeting with Ecoflame on February 22, 2008 to discuss possible 
partnership agreement for the realization of Pellet Plant Project 
using the scrap wood left behind after forestry operations. 

 

On February 25, 2008, Health Director organized meeting with 
Director of Hospital, director of provincial agency and council to 
address some of the issues and problems encountered by our 
members when trying to access services. 

 

Quebec Chiefôs meeting in Quebec City (Feb 26 ï 28, 2008) 
 
Chiefôs of Quebec meet on average 4 times a year to meet and discuss 
issues affecting us all and how we can combine our efforts to improve 

our realities.  Issues discussed were the structure of the assembly of 
First Nations of Quebec.  The role of our regional organizations. 
 

Social services - The impacts on our communities in light of the 
modifications the province has done to the Youth Protection in-
volves placement and adoption of our children. 

 

Territory and Resources - We need to have access to our territo-
ries and we need to figure out a way to be actively involved in all 
the requests for consultation that we receive. This issue is a high 
priority as Quebec is about to change the way it manages the for-
est.  It is called the Green Plan and we are trying to summarize all 
of its proposals, understand how it will impact us and what we need 
to do to ensure that our input is taken into consideration. 

 

Other topics on our agenda included racism and discrimination as 
Quebec is about to launch a new policy and we are questioning the 
status of our rights and this policy.  Taxation was another topic, 
Quebec wants to negotiate a settlement with all communities fol-
lowing the deposit of a class action lawsuit put forward by the as-
sembly of Chiefs Public Security and the lack of funding for policing 
was also discussed as well as Economic development, culture 
heritage, Quebec election act, Health, Education and Specific 
claims.   We had three full days of good discussion, planning and 
possible actions to address these and many other issues affecting 
our communities. 

 
In conclusion I hope everyone has been enjoying the winter season 
even with the all the crazy weather we been having. 
 

Meegwetch 
 

Chief Lance Haymond 

Relocating? call me today for a complete relocation package? 

Find out how you can buy with no money down? 

Want to Know Exactly How you can stop paying rent? 
 

CALL KELLY AT 493CALL KELLY AT 493--06000600  
 

Buying or Selling a home should be a pleasant and memorable  
experience. This can only be achieved by providing YOU  

with vital information to beat out other competitors. 
 

Call Kelly & ask her about her FREE òHow to Stop Paying Rent & Own 
Your Own Homeó Brochure. òIt is a lot easier than you thinkó  

 

 Kelly Maxwell - Sales Representative  

News from Chief and Council News from Chief and Council   
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REMINDERREMINDER  

òBasic Home Maintenance WorkshopóòBasic Home Maintenance Workshopó  
 

As of March 3, 2008 I have not received enough participants for this 
workshop.  The instructor can accommodate each participant as to what 
your needs are, (all topics do not have to be covered), when you call to 
give your name, you can provide me with the topics that interest you. 
We are required to have a minimum of 12 participants to offer this 
in our community.  If we do not receive enough participants this 
will be cancelled. 

 
Topics for Basic Home Maintenance WorkshopTopics for Basic Home Maintenance Workshop  

 

1. Introduction to Basic Home Maintenance 

2. Home Maintenance Assessment Checklist 

3. Safety with Ladders 

4. Crawl Spaces 

5. Sealing Siding Penetrations 

6. Repairing Vinyl Siding 

7. Repairing Wood Siding 

8. Repairing Stucco Siding 

9. Cleaning Siding and Stucco 

10. Eavestroughs and Downspouts 

11. Roofing Repair- Asphalt Shingles 

12. Roofing Repair-Wood Shingles and Shakes 

13. Main Shut-offs 

14. Windows 

15. Doors 

16. Repairing Walls and Ceilings 

17. Painting 

18. Cleaning Sinks, Tubs and Shower Stalls 

19. Replacing Caulking in Bathrooms and Kitchens 

20. Fixing Leaks in Waste Plumbing 

21. Repairing Faucets 

22. Repairing Toilets 

23. Water Heaters 

24. Healthy Housing and Indoor Air Quality 

25. Controlling Humidity 

26. Ventilation 

27. Occupantsô Guide to Mould 

28. Appliance Preventive Maintenance 

29. Fire Safety 

30. Smoke Alarms 

31. Wood Heat and Chimneys 

32. Thermostats 

33. Forced Air Furnace Maintenance 

Eagle Village Housing Department Eagle Village Housing Department   

Example of One Workshop TopicExample of One Workshop Topic  
 

ñMost water heater problems are the result of sediment  
build up and/or rust.ò 

 
You can prevent this by opening the drain valve at least once per year 
and flushing out a few gallons of water. This purges rust and other build 
up from the heater. An entire draining and flushing every three to five 
years is also recommended CAUTION is required when working with 
scalding hot water. 
 
This workshop will provide you with the proper procedure with 
safety in mind. 

 

HOUSE FOR SALE WITH GARAGEHOUSE FOR SALE WITH GARAGE  

Lot 57 Lot 57 --  Eagle VillageEagle Village  

Info: 819Info: 819--627627--98949894  

Tanya McKenzieTanya McKenzie  

Administrator Administrator --  Housing DepartmentHousing Department  

Email:     housing@evfn.caEmail:     housing@evfn.ca  

Phone:     819Phone:     819--627627--36793679  

Fax:     819Fax:     819--627627--94289428  



offered and, consequently, an increase in the student population. In 
addition, the Pavilion will be an inclusive environment where Aboriginal 
and non-Aboriginal people can learn from and interact with each other. 
 
UQAT has begun registering students for several programs that will, 
once again, be on offer in the Fall of 2008: in French, the part-time 
Certificate in Administration and the full-time Bachelor degree in 
Preschool Education and Primary Teaching; in English, three full-
time programs will be offered: the Bachelor degree in Social Work, 
the Certificate in Administration, as well as the Multidisciplinary 
(Business) Certificate. 
 

Fore more information: 
Janet Mark, Coordinator, UQAT First Nations Services 

UQAT campus in Val-dôOr 
Telephone: 819-874-3837 ext. 338 
Toll Free : 1-877-870-8728 ext. 338 

 
 

EMPLOYMENT INSURANCE RATEEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE RATE  

Economic Region 18 (NordEconomic Region 18 (Nord--Ouest du Quebec)Ouest du Quebec)  
 
If you are an EI client and are having difficulties with your claim, need 
information about your claim or just want information about EI please 
do not hesitate to contact me, I can check your file on-line for you and if 
there are problems that need to be rectified I can assist you there as 
well.  My door is always open, drop by the office or call me.  I am also 
available to file your application for you if you do not want to travel to 
the HRSDC office in Ville Marie to file it, you will need to have your 
Record Of Employment to file your application. 

*If you are in the work force for the first time, you are considered a new 
entrant and will require 840 hours in the last 52 weeks to qualify for 
benefits.  If you are applying for maternity, sickness, parental or com-
passionate benefits you will need 600 hours of work. 
 

**Please note that if you have had difficulties with a previous claim or 
current claim the number of hours you may need to qualify for benefits 
can be increased. 
 

*** Maximum number of weeks payable for our region is 45 weeks. 
 

Contact Information 
Arlene Chevrier  - LFNHR Manager 

Tel: 819-627-1980     Fax: 819-627-9428 
Email: humanresources@evfn.ca 

 

Information for this department can also be found  
on the community website www.evfn.ca 
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FollowFollow--Up NewséUp Newsé  
 

Congrats to the Youth Centre workers on a successful fundraising activ-
ity.  Keep up the good work. 
 

New Newsé.New Newsé.  
 

Summer Student Positions:  for those college, university and graduat-
ing high school students you will be able to pick up an application at the 
front desk (see Roxane) starting March 10th.  Remember you must have 
a social insurance number, must be registered as a full time student and 
must be returning to full time studies in the Fall of 2008 to qualify for a 
position, and of course be a registered Eagle Village band member.  If 
you cannot pick up an application form in person please feel free to call 
or email me and I will arrange to send you a form by email or fax. 
 
Year in Review:  details regarding the LFNHR operations for fiscal year 
2007-2008 will be available in the next issue. 
 
Taxes:  any client under the LFNHR who has received a salary or an 
allowance from January 2007 to December 2007 has been issued a T4 
(salary) or a T4a (allowance) with the corresponding RL-1 slip for tax 
purposes, if you have any questions please contact me as soon as pos-
sible.  In the case of an error, for example your Social Insurance Num-
ber etc., make sure you contact me so it can be amended/reissued im-
mediately. 
 
 

PRESS RELEASEPRESS RELEASE  

  
UQAT and the First Nations:   

A Long-term Partnership 
 
Val-dôOr, February 13, 2008 ð The Université du Québec en Abitibi-
Témiscamingue (UQAT) is proud to announce that, to date, it has 
granted more than 150 university diplomas to First Nations students! 
Their success influences and contributes to the development of a better 
quality of life in their respective communities. Some proudly affirm that 
they have had a big dream come true: the dream of accessing higher 
education. 
 
Since 2004, educational programs designed specifically for Aboriginal 
students have been offered in part-time and full-time formats, at the Val-
dôOr campus. The majority of current students are women who are go-
ing back to school at an average age of about 35. 
Mrs. Janet Mark, Coordinator of First Nations Services at UQAT, de-
scribes the present situation: ñMore than 70 First Nations students are 
currently taking programs at the Val-dôOr campus; in addition, other 
students are studying in their communities. Services offered on campus 
such as strategies for [academic] success and counseling services, and 
the presence of several Aboriginal staff members help to facilitate the 
studentôs successful completion of their education. è 
 
In the Spring of 2008, UQAT will undertake the construction of the First 
Nations Pavilion in Val-dôOr. This new space, whose doors will be open 
in January 2009, will enable an increase in the number of programs 

From the Desk of Local First Nation Human ResourcesFrom the Desk of Local First Nation Human Resources  

Community 

Unemployment 
Rate of the  
Community 

 
Stats Can 

1996 

Unemployment 
Rate of the  
Community 

 
Stats Can 

2001 

Unemployment Rate 
for the  

period of 
February 10th, 2008 

to 
March 8th, 2008 

Minimum # 
of 

Hours 

Minimum # 
of 

Weeks 

EVFN 16.9% 21.7% 9.7% 560 25 

Community 

Unemployment 
Rate of the  
Community 

 
Stats Can 

1996 

Unemployment 
Rate of the  
Community 

 
Stats Can 

2001 

Unemployment Rate 
for the  

period of 
January 13th, 2008 

to 
February 9th, 2008 

Minimum # 
of 

Hours 

Minimum # 
of 

Weeks 

EVFN 16.9% 21.7% 10.2% 525 26 
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ABORIGINAL WORKFORCE PARTICIPATION INITIATIVEABORIGINAL WORKFORCE PARTICIPATION INITIATIVE  

  

for for   
  

NATIVE STUDENTSNATIVE STUDENTS  

  

  

Summer jobs for 16 year old and over students of Summer jobs for 16 year old and over students of   

secondary IV, V and post secondary levels.secondary IV, V and post secondary levels.  

 
 
Summer will soon be upon us, and it is time for us to provide some in-
formation on what you need to do to apply for summer employment with 
the federal or provincial government. 
 

  

To occupy a summer position To occupy a summer position   

within the federal government within the federal government   
 
 
You have to apply on the Federal Student Work Experience Program 
(FSWEP) inventory, providing you are a full time student returning full 
time at your next academic term. The address is http://www.jobs.gc.ca . 
 
There is no deadline to apply, however it is recommended that you 
proceed as soon as possible. We encourage you to self identify as an 
Aboriginal person. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Gilbert 
Morin at 1-800-645-5605 and dial 0. 
 
Please note that some federal employers do not use the FSWEP to 
recruit students. Therefore, to obtain a summer job at the Canada Reve-
nue Agency( CRA), you need to visit the CRA website. You will the have 

Summer Employment with the Federal or Provincial GovernmentSummer Employment with the Federal or Provincial Government  

to complete an electronic request form, available in the ñCareer Oppor-
tunitiesò ñStudent and Graduate Hiringò section www.cra.gc.ca/careers . 
 
 

To occupy a summer position To occupy a summer position   

within the provincial government within the provincial government   

  

  
If you are interested and if you are currently a full-time student, we 
invite you to enrol with Placement etudiant dõEmploi Quebec which is 
the central point for summer employment registration and recruitment 
for all the Quebec governmentôs departments and agencies. You can 
submit your application online (English and French version) at the fol-
lowing address: www.emploietudiant.qc.ca . 
 
If further information is required, do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Melanie 
Brousseau at 418-646-2460 or at 1-866-640-3059. 
 
 

  

ProposedProposed  

Study Course InternshipsStudy Course Internships  
 
 
In the Quebec public service, study course internships are also pro-
posed but the registration process is different. Thus, when an internship 
is proposed within your course and you wish to do this internship in the 
Quebec public service, you must contact the student employment ser-
vice of your institution or the resource person for internships in your 
institution which will then contact the proper ministries or targeted or-
ganizations. 
 
 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact any of the 
people mentioned above or speak to your communityôs employment 
officer or education counsellor. 
 

We wish you success in your job search. 
 

Sonia Ciesiak 
Acting Coordinator for Aboriginal Workplace Initiative 

Tel: 418-648-7547          Fax: 418-648-7685 
Email: ciestaks@ainc-inac.gc.ca 

For all  
Community Hall  

Bookings  
please contact  

Roxane  
at the Band Office 

819-627-3455. 



The Legend of KwikwiciThe Legend of Kwikwici  
 

(Kwikwici is an Algonquin word for magpie) 
 

Once upon a time there was a little bird that 
was injured when trying to escape from a 
mean wolf.  Kwikwici was looking for a place 
to rest because his wing was broken and he 
couldnôt fly.  He flew among the trees of the 
forest trying to find shelter.  Kwikwici found 
himself in the birch forest.  He gets around 
by hopping and asks a beautiful white birch 
for help:  ñbirch tree, my brother, I am in-
jured.  Can I stay with you until I am well 
again, I will make myself small.ò  But the 
birch tree refused and said that he would 
break his leaves and bark. 
 
Kwikwici was not discouraged and went to 
find the forest of aspens.  He begged the 
aspen to give him a place to stay: ñmy be-
loved brother the aspen, I come to ask for 

your hospitality for awhile.  My wing is bro-
ken and I would like to rest on your 
branches.  The aspen also refused and 
said:  ñno I cannot help you!  Go far away 
from me, you will ruin my beautiful leaves 
and branches.  I have no place for you here.  
ñKwikwici then went into the maple forest 
hoping to find comfort.  He hopes over to the 
maple tree:  ñoh beautiful maple, colorful and 
generous, I know that you have a heart as 
big as the world.  I come to ask you for shel-
ter among you branches for I am weak and 
sick.ò  Like the others, he refused:  ñno I 
cannot.  You will dirty my pretty colorful 
leaves.  Stay away and donôt ever bother me 
again.ò  Kwikwici crieséhe is discouraged 
and is suffering terribly.  Kwikwici sees a 
majestic spruce tree near the river.  He takes 
a last chance and goes over to the spruce:  
ñoh! beautiful spruce treeò I would like to stay 
with you.  Please give me shelter, my wing is 
broken.  I am so weak and so tired; my injury 

is making me suffer.ò  The spruce, compas-
sionate and deeply moved, accepted to help 
kwikwici and said to him: ñcome to me, my 
friend kwikwici.  Come rest and warm your-
self among my branches.  I will take care of 
you until you are completely healed.ò  A few 
moons later, kwikwici was healed and all 
because of the spruce treeôs good care.  
They became inseparable friends.  The leg-
end says that the spruce tree received the 
privilege of being forever green, even in 
winter because it never sheds its needles.  
At Christmas, it becomes a nice Christmas 
tree.  Its beautiful branches are used to insu-
late floors in the tents of Natives and there 
are numerous birds that make their nests 
among its beautiful and thick branches. 

 

 

Submitted by: 
Councillor gail Joly 
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Nominations are being accepted for the Nominations are being accepted for the   

2008 National Role Model Program.2008 National Role Model Program.  
  

The National Aboriginal health Organization is looking for Canadaõs top  
Aborioginal youth (between the ages of 13 and 30)  

who are a positive role models to others.  
 

Role Models are First Nations, Inuit or Metis who have  
shown leadership in school, sports or in their communities.  

 

The nomination deadline is March 28th, 2008. 
 

For nomination forms or further information, please call Virginia McMartin  
819-627-9060 or please visit é  www.naho.ca/rolemodel or call 1-877-602-4445.  

THE FIRST NATIONS PRIZE IS BACK FOR THE THE FIRST NATIONS PRIZE IS BACK FOR THE   

10TH EDITION OF THE 10TH EDITION OF THE   

QUEBEC ENTREPRENEURSHIP CONTESTQUEBEC ENTREPRENEURSHIP CONTEST  
 

As a result of our first participation in the 9th Annual 
Quebec Entrepreneurship Contest, the First Nations of 

Quebec and Labrador Economic Development  
Commission has announced the return of the  

First Nations Awards for the 10th Annual Contest! 
 

Last years winnerõs each won a $5000 award 
Jason Brennan from Kitigan Zibi (Maniwaki) and  

Chantal Plamondon from Wendake. 
 

The goal of the First Nations Award is to recognize the 
achievements of young Aboriginal entrepreneurs who 
have completed their business plan or launched their 

company over the past year. 
 

For more details about registration, we invite you to visit 
the website of the Quebec Entrpreneurship Contest  

(www.concours-entrepreneur.org) or the website of the 
FNQLEDC (www.cdepnql.org). 

 
RESOURCE PERSON 

Mathieu Pineault 
Tel: 418-843-1488      Email: mpineault@cdepnql.org 

Our Legends to Read and Tell Our Legends to Read and Tell   

  For Your Information ...For Your Information ...  
If you will be attending the North American Indigenous Games in August 2008 and 
requires accommodationsé we have a band member who will be working at the 
games and lives 20 minutes from the site.  There is room for 6 people. Please call 
Tina at the Health Centre 819-627-9060 for contact information.          Thank You  
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Eagle Village Police DepartmentEagle Village Police Department  

Compensation For Property Damage In The Event of a Hit and RunCompensation For Property Damage In The Event of a Hit and Run 
  
In the event your vehicle or other property is damaged in a hit and run, 
that situation could qualify you for compensation payable by the Societe 
de L'Assurance automobile du Quebec. Such coverage, however, does 
not replace collision insurance offered by private insurers covering dam-
age to your vehicle and other property. 
 

The Automobile Insurance Act obliges the owner of a motor vehicle 
travelling Quebec roads to have liability insurance of at least $50,000 
covering property damage to another party in the event of an accident. 
  

EligibilityEligibility 
 

Should your vehicle and other property be damaged in a collision with a 
motor vehicle and the identity of the vehicle owner or driver who caused 
the accident cannot be established, you can claim compensation from 
the SAAQ, on these conditions; 
 

the accident occurred in Quebec; 

you are the owner or long term lessee of the damaged vehicle; 

you are the owner of the damaged goods (a fence, for example); 
the accident was not entirely your fault; 

your insurance policy does not cover hit and run; 

you reported the accident to the police within 48 hours of the event; 

you submitted a claim for compensation to the SAAQ no later than 
60 days after the accident; 

no repairs were made to your vehicle or property before the SAAQ 
has assessed damage. 

 

IndemnitiesIndemnities 
 

The SAAQ can award up to $10,000 in compensation for property dam-
age. 
 

A deductable applies to the amount of damage to your vehicle, corre-
sponding to the higher of; 
 

$500 for a vehicle worth under $5000 on the day of the accident; or 

10% of the value of a vehicle worth over $5010 on the day of the 
accident. 

The market value of the vehicle is determined using the Guide d'Evalua-
tion des automobiles ou camions legers, published by Hebdo Mag Inc. 
  
The deductable is $500 for damage to property other than a vehicle. 
  
No indemnities is payable if; 
 

your insurance covers property damage you sustained; 

you were driving your vehicle while your license was under suspen-
sion or was not valid; 

you did not hold liability insurance for property damage to another 
party in the event of an accident; 

your vehicle's registration was not valid or fees had not been paid 
up to date; 

the owner of the vehicle you were driving is; 

an insurer; 

a legal person (company or business); 

a partnership; 

a government agency or one of its agents; 

property damage was caused by a motor vehicle taking part in a 
race, competition or show on a track or area closed to other traffic; 

the claim covers objects carried in the vehicle that was damaged; 

you are resident of a jurisdiction outside Quebec in Canada or in 
the USA which does not grant Quebecers rights equivalent in the 
same situation to those enjoyed in Quebec. 
 

Claiming CompensationClaiming Compensation  
 

Have the following documents handy: 
 

the section of your automobile insurance policy showing the 
amount of deductibles at the time of the accident; 

your written statement bearing your signature that describes the 
circumstances surrounding the accident; 

the police report number. 

 
Telephone Toll Free  

1-800-361-7620 for additional information. 

We wish to form a memoriam of all former and local citizens, who 
served time in the Armed Forces, Wartime or Peace Time.  

To Family and friends, we are asking for a 4òx5ò (waist up) picture 
with resume. See sample below. Also a 5òx7ò (waist up) picture of 
all Legion Presidents (past and present) with year or years served. 

 
Picture and resume may be left at the Legion or dropped off at  

1471 Kipawa Rd. (LeTang) at Ray H. Pigeon or  
call 819-627-9078 for pick up or if more information is needed. 

For the Kipawa Veterans  
please contact Mrs. Rita (Roy) Drouin at 819-627-3832. 

Royal Canadian Legion, Br. #18 
Citizens from Eldee to Kipawa and surrounding areas ... 

we need your help ! 

Rank and Name 
 
Date _ _ _ _  to _ _ _ _ 
 
Service:             Trade 
 
Status: 
 
Decorations & Medals 

picture (waist up) 

 

Thanks to all of you for your help and support.  
** A frame will be provided from the Legion. ** 

5
 
ó

 

4 ó 



Youth Centre News from Samantha McKenzie é 
 
I would like to thank everyone again for buying tickets on our raffle draw 
for the Nintendo Wii System; we made a total of $895.00. We reim-
bursed $320.00 of the proceeds to pay for the purchase of the Wii Sys-
tem for the draw itself and the remainder of the proceeds will be used to 
purchase our own Nintendo Wii System and other materials for the 
youth centre. The Nintendo Wii was drawn on February 14th, 2008 and 
the lucky winner was DORA BAPTISTE ï congratulations Dora!!!  As 
well a special thank you to Casey McKenzie and Devon McKenzie for 
selling over $100.00 each in tickets.  Super Job! 

 
A note to the parents of those children using the CAP and or YC, we will 
be initiating a small ñfeeò starting April 1st, 2008 for all who utilize the 
CAP and/or YC.  This fee was being paid in the past and we need to 
reinitiate it to help us provide some of the funds needed to pay utilities 
for the building, such as hydro and Internet fees.  If your child/ren is 
utilizing the CAP and/or YC you can expect to receive a notice in the 
near future from your child in regards to this fee. 
   
On February 10th, 2008, a PD DAY for our English students, I teamed 
up with our Sports and Leisure Coordinator, Mitchell McMartin, we held 
arts and crafts for Valentineôs Day and later that day we had a bonfire 
beside the community hall.  The kids really enjoyed roasting hotdogs 
and marshmallows and the hot chocolate was really appreciated, as it 
was a cold day.  It was a good event and the kids enjoyed themselves 
and are looking forward to this activity again.  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Because you will be receiving this newsletter after the March Break is 
done, we will update you on those in the next issue.  I am also planning 
an Easter hunt with Mitchell ï watch for more information to come!! 
  
My contract is over at the end of the month and I hope while I was here 
that the youth were happy with what I tried to accomplish and look for-
ward to coming back in the future. It was a pleasure working with all of 
you. 
  
For questions, ideas and suggestions please call me at the youth centre 
819ï627ï9399 or at the band office 819ï627ï3455, or email at youth-
centre@evfn.ca. 
 

Wishing you all a happy month. 
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Youth Centre News Youth Centre News   

CAP News from Donna Pariseaué 
 
Please note that the training dates I specified in the last newsletter have 
been changed from March 3rd to March 7th to the week of March 24th to 
March 29th.  The Cap will still be open during this week.   
 
Again, if you need any assistance with accessing any on line services I 
can be of assistance to help you navigate your way through it, including 
any EI services, such as reporting your cards or accessing your on line 
EI file.  The computers, Internet and printer are there for you to access, 
please feel free to come over during the day to access those services.   
 
If you do not know anything about computers or donôt know how to use 
the internet and would like to learn how I will be happy to show you what 
you would like to learn. 
 
Reminder to students, you can access on line tutoring services as well. 

Education DepartmentEducation Department  

POSSIBILITY OF A PHONE CHAIN POSSIBILITY OF A PHONE CHAIN   

FOR OUR STUDENTSFOR OUR STUDENTS  
 
In Februaryôs news letter we asked who would be interested in a phone 
chain for the school bus.  To date, we have had three families inter-
ested.  Once again we are putting the question out to the families who 
may be interested.   Please call Glenda at 819-627-9789. 
 
 
 

POST SECONDARY STUDENTS POST SECONDARY STUDENTS   
   
RENEWAL OF POST SECONDARY APPLICTION FOR FUNDING:  
Applications have been mailed out to present post secondary students. 
Due date for the application is June1, 2008.    If you did not receive your 
application, please notify me and I will send another in the mail. Stu-
dents who are graduating June 2008 please call and inform me of your 
intentions for the upcoming school year (September 2008). High school 
students please notify me by phone of your intent because provincial 
report cards are only available in mid-July.  If you require an application 
please call Glenda at 819-627-9789 or if you are out of town 1-888-229-
3224 or e-mail at education@evfn.ca.   
 
 
 

REMINDER FOR REMINDER FOR   

POST SECONDARY STUDENTSPOST SECONDARY STUDENTS        
 
Mid-term marks are required in order to continue to receive funding.  
Please send in your mid-terms in order to receive your cheque for De-
cember.  If you have any questions please call Glenda at 819-627-9789 
or1-888-223-3224 or e-mail at education@evfn.ca. 

CAP CornerCAP Corner  

mailto:youthcentre@evfn.ca
mailto:youthcentre@evfn.ca
mailto:education@eaglevillagefirstnation.ca
mailto:education@eaglevillagefirstnation.ca


Fire Safety TipsFire Safety Tips  
 

Children of all ages set over 100,000 fires 
annually. Over 30% of all fires that kill 
children are set by children playing with 
fire. Practice fire safety in your home 
 

Supervise young children closely. Do not 
leave them alone even for short periods 

of time.  

Keep matches and lighters in a secured 

drawer or cabinet.  

Have your children tell you when they find 

matches and lighters.  

Check under beds and in closets for 
burned matches, evidence your child may 

be playing with fire.  

Develop a home fire escape plan, prac-
tice it with your children and designate a 

meeting place outside.  

Take the mystery out of fire play by 
teaching children that fire is a tool, not a 

toy.  

Teach children the nature of fire. It is 

FAST, HOT, DARK and DEADLY.  

Teach children not to hide from firefight-
ers, but to get out quickly and call for help 

from another location.  

Show children how to crawl low on the 
floor, below the smoke, to get out of the 

house and stay out in the case of fire.  

Demonstrate how to stop, drop to the 

ground and roll if their clothes catch fire.  

Install smoke alarms on every level in 

your home.  

Familiarize children with the sound of 

your smoke alarm.  

Test the smoke alarm each month and 

replace the battery at least once a year.  

Replace the smoke alarm every ten 
years, or as recommended by the manu-

facturer. 

 

Reduce The Risk Reduce The Risk   

of Electrical Firesof Electrical Fires  
  

Inspect electrical cords and plugs regu-

larly, if they are worn or frayed  

Never pull the cord to remove the plug 
from a socket; this can wear the cord and 
increase the risk of a short circuit and a 

fire; can also creates a shock hazard  

Eliminate octopus connections; plugging 

multiple cords into a single socket can 

overload the circuit  

Never break off the third prong on a plug 
- always replace two pronged sockets 

with three pronged sockets  

Never use extension cords as permanent 

wiring  

Never lay electrical cords under carpets  

Always keep electrical cords away from 

sources of heat and water  

Always use safety plugs in unused out-

lets to protect children  

Always consult a certified electrician if 

you are not sure  

 

Gasoline SafetyGasoline Safety  
 

If you must have gasoline around the house: 
 

Always store it in approved safety con-
tainers - these can be expensive, but it is 

cheap "fire insurance"  

Always have a fire extinguisher marked 
for "B" type fires (Gasoline and other 
flammable liquids) - Be sure you know 

how to use it!  

Always keep the minimum amount of gas 

required  

Always store the container in a cool and 
well ventilated area. Keep it away from 
any source of heat or sparks such as 
water heater, electric motor or car en-

gines  

Always store the containers in the ga-

rage or shed rather than the house  

Never carry gasoline in the trunk of your 

car  

Always keep gasoline away from children  

Never syphon gasoline by sucking the 
hose; gasoline can be fatal to adults too, 

if swallowed  

Never use gasoline as a cleaner, a char-

coal starter or a solvent  

 

Keep An Eye On Keep An Eye On   

Your ChimneyYour Chimney  
  

It may never be necessary to sweep chim-
neys of homes heated by oil or gas. Any 
problem with the chimney should be spotted 
during the annual inspection of the furnace 
performed by a qualified, knowledgeable 

professional. However, it is necessary to 
sweep regularly chimneys of homes heated 
by solid fuels (wood and coal) because of 
creosote build-up associated with the burn-
ing of some grades of wood and coal. The 
resins and gases produced by a smouldering 
fire don't burn off but go up the chimney 
where they condense into creosote and pre-
sent a fire hazard. After a period of time, 

starting a fire can set the chimney aflame. 

InsulationInsulation  
  

In this age of high energy costs, adding insu-
lation to your house can save you energy, 
but it could also lead to a fire. Your fire de-
partment advises you to have your home 
electrical system checked and have deficien-
cies corrected by a qualified electrician, es-
pecially before installing insulation. Always, 
always, make sure insulation is kept away 
from ceiling light fixtures and other heat 
sources. 
 

Frozen Water PipesFrozen Water Pipes  
  

If your domestic water pipes freeze do not 
try to thaw them with anything other than a 
hand held hair dryer. For any problem 
larger than this treatment a profes-
sional plumber should be called. 
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Eagle Village Fire DepartmentEagle Village Fire Department  

The perfect time to change the 
battery in your smoke alarms 
is when you move your clocks 
ahead on Sunday March 9th !!  
 

If you use do this every year at 
Daylight Savings time you can 
help ensure your smoke 
alarms are is good working 
condition fore fire detection !! 
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Service Canada gives you oneService Canada gives you one--stop access to:stop access to:  
  

Services and programs of the Government of Canada; 

Information and services you need, when and how you 
want them. 

  

Service Canada in the heart of your community means:Service Canada in the heart of your community means:  
  

Help filling out your application for Employment Insurance 
or Income Securities benefits; 

Information on the Government of Canadaôs  programs and 
services of interest to you; 

Less distance to cover to those programs and services; 

A warm welcome by an Agent who understands your 
needs; 

And much more. 
 

NEW é CLOSE TO YOU !! 

Temiscaming Outreach Site at the Train Station (Tourist Area) 

15 Humprey Street,  Temiscaming Quebec 

9:30 am - 12:00 pm   and   1:00 pm to 3:00 pm 

Every second Tuesday !! 

 

An Agent will be available ... 

Tuesday March 18th, 2008 

Tuesday April 1st, 2008 

Tuesday April 15th, 2008 

Tuesday April 29th, 2008 

Tuesday May 13th, 2008 

Tuesday May 27th, 2008 

Tuesday June 10th, 2008 

Monday June 23rd, 2008 

 

Website é servicecanada.gc.ca 

Toll Free Number é 1-800-622-6232 

 

INFORMATION CONCERNING  
THE GUARENTEED INCOME SUPPLEMENT,  

THE ALLOWANCE AND ALLOWANCE FOR THE SURVIVOR 
 

A representative from Service Canada has sent us  
a few pamphlets on é 

Old age security (benefits for low-income seniors) 

Guaranteed income supplement 

Allowance 

Allowance for the survivor 
 

You can pick up a copy of this pamphlet and the Band Office or 
stop meet with an agent at the Centre in Temiscaming on one of 

the dates listed above. 

 
 

Do you have anything for the newsletter ?? 
To make a submission to the community newsletter please do so by 
mail, email or fax. We will be happy to include your announcements,  

articles, items for sale,  personal biographies etc.  
Please send to: 

Tina Chevrier - Eagle Village Health Centre 
3 Ogima Street  Kipawa QC   J0Z 2H0 

Phone: (819) 627-9060    Fax: (819) 627-1885    Email: chr@evfn.ca 
 

 

 

Moving or changed your phone number ?? 
To help us keep our records up to date please advise the Eagle Village 

Membership Office of any changes to mailing addresses,  
phone numbers or other contact information.  

Please send to: Joan St-Denis - Eagle Village Membership 
P.O. Box 756, Temiscaming QC  J0Z 3R0 

Phone: (819) 627-3455   Fax: (819) 627-9428     
Email: bandmembership@evfn.ca 

ELDERõS OUTREACH PROGRAMELDERõS OUTREACH PROGRAM  
 

Just a quick note to keep everyone  
informed about our project é 

 
 

  

  

  

  

HANDICRAFT  HANDICRAFT    
We have now received our order; therefore, Handicraft will be on 
Wednesday nights at the Community Hall commencing Wednesday 
March 12th, 2008 from 7:00 to 8:30 pm. We will be making moccasins. 
If you have signed up for this workshop and you are unable to attend on 
this date, please give me a call. 
 

MEDICINAL PLANTSMEDICINAL PLANTS  
As stated this will consist of two workshops. The first will be the begin-
ning of June (3 days) and the second workshop will be in August. The 
confirmed dates will be in the Newsletter. 
 
 

GAMES NIGHTGAMES NIGHT  
The Elderôs monthly meeting for this month was cancelled; therefore, we 
have to get together to discuss this workshop. We have purchased a lot 
of games so we look forward to seeing you and your family. We will 
keep you posted. 
 
 

We are working on dates for the other two workshops.  
We will keep everyone informed. 

 
Councillor Gail Joly 



Niki Kizis /  March 2008Niki Kizis /  March 2008  Page 11Page 11  

  The FNEC and AFNQL Assess the Federal BudgetThe FNEC and AFNQL Assess the Federal Budget  

Quebec, February 27, 2008.  The First Nations Education Council had 
used the occasion of the announcement of the 2008 budget to condemn 
the Canadian government for breaking its commitments in First Nations 
education right across the board. 
 

Over the last five years, a number of Joint Working Groups brought 
together representative of the Government and First Nations to carry out 
studies on First Nations education funding.  Each and every study came 
to the same conclusion, namely that there are serious deficiencies at all 
levels of First Nations education funding.  A Joint Working Group on the 
funding formula for schools showed clearly that they were severely un-
derfunded.  Another group on post-secondary education, as well as the 
Standing Committee on Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development, 
informed the government that almost 3,000 students wished to carry on 
into post-secondary studies, but could not do so because of lack of 
funding.  The Federal Government says that it wants to increase First 
Nations success, but it completely ignored their insistence on the impor-
tance of increasing the funding of this program. 
 

Chief Paul-Ǟmile Ottawa from Manawan expressed his frustration at the 
situation: 
 

I find it extremely disappointing that after all these Working Groups and 
studies and reports on education, that the Federal Government com-
pletely ignores all this in its budget.  It keeps our schools in the same 
precarious financial situation as they were before.  There is still no fund-
ing for libraries, technology, for competitive salaries and so on, as the 
FNEC requested in its Awareness Campaign (www.avenir-future.com).  
The Government is fully aware that the conditions for success are not in 
place.  We feel moved to ask whether this is not in fact a deliberate 
strategy to discredit our institutions.  
 

The Government of Canada, it its 2008 budget, indicates that it wishes 
to improve school results for First Nations, by increasing accountability 

and promoting integration with provincial systems. 
 

Lise Bastien, Director of the FNEC, wonders just how accountability is 
going to improve results if the resources are not there in the first place.  
She sees this as an attempt by the Federal Government to discredit 
First Nations and justify a transfer of responsibilities to the provinces.  
Ms. Bastien adds that she is in favour of partnerships with the provinces 
and that the FNEC has already signed a Memorandum of Understand-
ing with the MELS.  However, she sees in the Federal Governmentôs 
announcement a measure that is intended to promote provincial institu-
tions to the detriment of First Nations ones. 
 

In a press release that it published today, the Canadian Labour Con-
gress reaches the same conclusion.  ñThe government intends to inte-
grate Aboriginal education and health systems with provincial/territorial 
systems by signing agreements with Aboriginal and provincial/territorial 
partner.  This item conforms to the Federal governmentôs willingness to 
step away from one of its major responsibilities in the provision of public 
health care, and it reinforces other assimilationist and market-based 
policies with respect to Aboriginal people throughout the budget.ò 
 

Ghislain Picard, Chief of the AFNQL, concludes in these terms: 
 

We will not be taken in so easily.  Leaving First Nations schools in such 
a precarious state is an attempt to discredit us.  It is clear that the Fed-
eral Government is following a strategy to assimilate First Nations, go-
ing against the Canadian Constitution, which recognizes our inherent 
right to autonomy in education as do all the documents and official 
speeches where the government claims to be committed as regards to 
our rights. 
 

Source: 
Eve Bastien, Special Projects  (418)842-7672 

ebastien@cepn-fnec.com 

Some Useful TipsSome Useful Tips  
REHEAT PIZZA 

Heat up leftover pizza in a non-stick skillet on top of the stove.  
Set heat to med-low and heat till warm. This keeps the crust crispy.  

No soggy microwave pizza 
 

EASY DEVILED EGGS 
Put cooked egg yolks in a zip lock bag. Seal, mash till they are broken 
up. Add remainder of ingredients, reseal, keep mashing it up mixing 

thoroughly. Cut the tip of the baggy, squeeze into egg. 
Just throw the bag away when done é easy clean up. 

 
EXPANDING FROSTING 

When you buy a container of cake frosting from the store, whip it with 
your mixer for a few minutes. You can double it in size. 

You get to frost more cake or cupcakes with the same amount. 
You also eat less sugar and calories per serving. 

 
REHEATING REFRIGERATED BREAD 

To warm biscuits, pancakes or muffins that were refrigerated, place 
them in a microwave with a cup of water. The increased moisture will 

keep the food moist and help it reheat faster. 

NEWSPAPER WEEDS AWAY 
Start putting in your plants; work the nutrients in your soil.  

Wet newspaper, put layers around the plants, overlapping as you go, 
cover with mulch and forget about weeds.  

Weeds will get through some gardening plastic;  
they will not get through newspaper. 

 
BROKEN GLASS 

Use a dry cotton ball to pick up little broken pieces of glass. 
The fibers catch ones you canôt see. 

 
MEASURING CUP 

Before you pour sticky substances into a measuring cup;  
fill it with hot water. Dump out the hot water, but donôt dry the cup.  
Next add your ingredient, such as peanut butter and watch how  

easily it comes right out. 
 

FOGGY WINDSHEILD 
Hate foggy windshields? Buy a chalkboard eraser and keep it in your 
glove compartment é when the windows fogé rub with the eraser. 

Works better than using a cloth. 

http://www.avenir-future.com/
mailto:ebastien@cepn-fnec.com
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Happy Birthday Granny !! 
 

Love from your grandson Trent 
XOXO 

Happy Birthday Jungo  
and Many More !!! 

 
From é  

Tiddalow, Jason and Trent 

Happy ò40thó Birthday Lisa 
 and Many More !! 

 
From é 

Tiddalow, Jason and Trent 

Happy Birthday Buffy  
and Many More !! 

 
From é 

Tiddalow, Jason and Trent 

Birthday Wishes and Many More 
to a great mom é Gail Jawbone 

 

Hope you enjoy your day !! 
Love you lots é 

Tiddalow, Kim and Jimmy Jr. 

To all of our family and friends é 
Happy Easter !! 

 
From é 

Tiddalow, Jason and Trent 

Whoõs going to be 40? 
 

Itõs starting with the  
girl on the left !! 

 

Happy ò40thó Birthday Lisa 
 

From your friend,  Laura  

Happy ò22ndó Birthday wishes  
to Lynn Grandlouis who will be  

celebrating on March 7th !! 
 

Love 
Mom, Dad, Raymond and Shelly 

Happy ò4othó Birthday Stanley 
He will celebrating the big 4o on 

March 16th !! 
 

From your Inlaw-Outlawõs 

Happy Birthday Wsihes to é 
 

Theresa Goulet - March 6th 
Olivia Trudel - March 7th 
Vera Paquette - March 9th 

 

From your friendly neighbor   
on the corner !! 

Happy Birthday  
 

Gail Jawbone - March 13th 
Jungo Perrier - March 14th 

 
From Marion and Wallace 

Happy Birthday Barbara Parisien 
 

She will be celebrating her birthday 
onMarch 10th !! 

 
From your sister é M 

Community WishesCommunity Wishes  


